
 

 
To: Dr. Mike Riggle 

Board of Education 
 
From: Dr. Kim Ptak 
  
Date: March 18, 2019 
 
Re: Acceptance of Donation and Award of Bid for Glenbrook South Fieldhouse Curtains 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board: 

● Accept a monetary donation from the Glenbrook South Booster Club to fund the purchase of 
additional fieldhouse curtains;  

● Award a bid to Larson Equipment & Furniture Co. in the amount of $85,750 for the purchase of 
fieldhouse curtains for use at Glenbrook South.  

 
Background 
Glenbrook South’s fieldhouse is scheduled every block of the day for physical education classes and is 
utilized during the majority of evenings and weekends for athletic practices and contests.  The fieldhouse 
currently has curtains that descend from the ceiling, creating three separate courts or teaching/coaching 
stations.  The existing separation curtains were part of the original design and construction of the 
fieldhouse and were replaced through an approved building capital project in the summer of 2011. 
 
In an effort to maximize the use of this facility space, the school identified enhancements to the curtain 
configuration that will enable the running track to be utilized simultaneously with the three divided courts. 
The new configuration will be accomplished by adding eight fold up panel curtains that will fully enclose 
the interior court areas.  Through the ongoing fundraising efforts, the Glenbrook South Booster Club has 
generously offered to fund the purchase of the new curtains. An architectural schematic of the curtain 
configuration is shown below. 
 
Bid Results 
Bids were sent to five vendors, two of which replied. 
 
Larson Equipment & Furniture Co. $85,750 
Carroll Seating $89,350 
 
Estimate $95,000 
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